LB Street Commission
Minutes March 16, 2016 meeting

1. Present: Tom Dolph, Dan Tannas, Jane Neulieb and 2 townspeople present. The
minutes from the January meeting were unanimously approved.

2. All upcoming equipment/ project purchases were discussed as to need, price and
priority status:

1. Frontloader: existing frontloader unsafe and unstable, $138,000-154,000
approx. - high priority- trade in value discussed.

2. Mechanical Thumb for heavy duty road needs-$2403.00- high priority
3. Security Gate at Street Department site-$11,000 to 13,000.

4. Salt bin- $80,000- priority due to IDEM requirements of salt storage.
Surrounding town’s use of salt storage discussed. Many goodwill
agreements between towns are being met through sharing storage. Other
towns purchase the salt they use and it is about 15% of the pile and their
use is monitored. Looking at alternatives for this project and use these
dollars for paving.

5. Paving/Striping- From stop 31 to stop 22 to Chastleton and 2 side alleyways
at Chastleton, designed in prior commish, bids to be sent out-high priority,
approx. $200,000. Striping to be included in bid. Striping for Chastleton,
LSD and hills.

6. Erosion Control, stops 22 and 23- in design phase, Haas and associates will
meet with the town at a council meeting to describe and explain the plans.
Advised from this board to include new stairs at these stops during
projects to save money and repeating work that will done with this project.

7. Bus Stop remodels- very important to get residents opinions via APC
resident survey to include all of the stops and use of heavy equipment
access to the beach at stop 24 remodels.

8. Uniform replacement (especially boots) already budgeted-high priority
3. General discussion-

Discussed problems of erosion to dune at Stop 24. Street water coming down and
following path of truck path and eroding beach. Heavy use discussed and permit
acquisition for heavy equipment to use path reviewed. Tom is responsible for
giving permits to use this path. He will not give permit unless equipment user has
building commission permit.



Discussed Street Cutting permits and rules governing application. AT+T promised
to restore landscaping and bushes at equipment installation site between stop 28

and 29, Tom will contact.

Next meeting: April 20, 2016 at 9:00 am.



